
 
Vermont Library Association 

Board Meeting 
 

May 7th, 2009 
10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

Downs Rachlin Martin, Burlington, VT 
APPROVED MINUTES 

 
 
Present:  Judah Hamer (President/Presiding), John Payne (Vice-President), Brenda 
Ellis (Secretary), Sharon Thayer (Membership chair), Marti Fiske (Public Libraries),  
Kip Roberson (NELA – New England Library Assoc. Rep);  Wynne Browne 
(Treasurer),  Barbara Doyle-Wilch (Past President; Co-Chair Vermont Library 
Conference), Nancy Wilson (ALA Councilor); Gail Weymouth (Intellectual Freedom 
Committee) Larraby Fellows (CSL - College & Special Libraries), Jill Coffrin (Youth 
Librarians); Grace Greene (DOL/ VLA Awards Committee) 
 
Meeting was called to order at 10:03 
 
March meeting minutes were approved. 
 
Treasurer’s report (Wynne Browne) 
 

Wynne distributed the treasurer’s report [Attachment A].  She asked Barbara re: 
$200 scholarship for VLC. Barbara verified it’s ok for VLA to pay the bill. 

 
Vermont Library Conference (Barbara Doyle-Wilch) 
 

The Budget summary and statement from the conference co-chairs was 
distributed [Attachment B].  Barbara noted that the food costs are high.  She 
noted the original quote was $30,000 for the conference company not $20,000.  
Barbara, Sarah Goldstein (VSLA Conference Co-Chair), Judah (VLA Pres.), Sue 
Monmaney (VSLA Pres.) met to discuss what to do about the impending deficit.  
One option was to cancel the conference, but instead they proposed scaling back 
some of the food and having the 2 associations contribute money to cover the 
deficit.  Thus the advocacy reception won’t be lavish.  They reduced the cost to 
$1500 and it will be sponsored by Gale. 
 
Barbara explained some of the overage.  The original budget was incomplete 
and the food costs were higher.  The Company they hired to get sponsorships 
went out of business – so Marilyn Scoville (St. Michael’s College) took over and 
got the Gale sponsorship. The number of exhibits is down - only 32 paying 
exhibitors. Registration is not as high as predicted.   The number of people is 
almost 400 but most are coming for just one day, so it is significantly below 
expectations.  Also there are lots of free registrations – the award winners, DOL 
certificates, and presenters.  The bottom line is we’re around $26,000 over 
budget.  We can cut close to $4,000 by cutting out the afternoon break.  We 
started with around $14,000 seed money from previous years.  Because of the 



deficit there will be no money for starting the next conference.  Without cuts VLA 
and VSLA will each need to come up with approx. $5,800 to contribute to the 
Conference.  All agreed to cut the afternoon break and cut the morning break in 
half.   
 
Barbara showed the program done by Larraby and she went over the program 
contents. There will be an exhibits raffle.  Barbara noted that almost 300 people 
signed up for advocacy party.  70 people signed up for state librarian address. 
 
When will next year’s decision be made? Judah and John met with Mary Danko 
and Stephanie Chase (our representatives on the VLA-VSLA joint committee for 
studying the conference and for examining future options for the conference). 
They talked about other models, including a one day conference.  VSLA still 
hasn’t come to a decision (their board meeting is later today). 
 
MOTION: Brenda moved that VLA will spend up to $5,000 to pay for this 
year’s conference.  All approved. 
 
MOTION: Marti moved that VLA not do a 2010 two-day conference and 
instead explore other options for shorter conferences in the future.  All 
approved. 
 
Nancy reported that Maine is doing a conference every other year at a nice resort. 
 
Brenda commended Barbara and Sarah for their work on the conference. 
 
Judah asked section leaders for brief reports for him to include in his report to the 
membership at the annual business meeting.  Gail asked to give an oral report 
for the Intellectual Freedom Committee. 

 
Judith Krug Memorial Resolution  (Nancy Wilson)  
 

All states have been given this resolution [Attachment C].  So far about 30 have 
approved it.  Nancy asked to present this resolution to the entire membership at 
the annual meeting.  All approved.  Gail commented on how much Judith has 
done for the profession.  

 
Updates from Committees, Sections and ALA & NELA Representatives 
 
Membership Report (Sharon Thayer) 
 

As of May 6, 2009, we have 301 current VLA members, of whom 40 are new 
members [Attachment D].  Last year we had 370 members including 55 new 
members at this time.  There was a large response to the postcards. 

 



Intellectual Freedom Committee (Gail Weymouth) 
 

Gail reported that the proposed amendment to confidentiality law never made it 
out of committee.  

 
Youth Librarians Section (Jill Coffrin)  
 

They have started a wiki. Jill will put a link to it on the VLA page.  They are doing 
two programs at the conference.  She attended (along with Grace) a conference 
for the national summer reading program. 

 
College & Special Libraries Section (Larraby Fellows)  
 

They got a good response to the webinar on customer service.  A total of 27 
institutions (33 people) participated.  It was cost effective and environmentally 
friendly (no driving).  In addition to colleges, 8 from public libraries and 2 from 
DOL registered.   

 
New England Library Association - NELA (Kip Roberson) 
 

NELA started brainstorming their next strategic plan. For now it’s just notes that 
need to be synthesized.  NELA is interested in partnering with us for their 2011 
conference in Burlington.   

 
VLA Awards Committee (Grace Greene)  
 

The awards will be presented at the conference Wednesday morning.  Two 
retirees are coming.   

 
Department of Libraries – DOL (Grace Greene) 
 

In the budget cuts, DOL lost 4 positions (3 people are already gone).  The 
Northeast Regional Library closed to the public but not to libraries.  The Midstate 
Regional Library closed to the public and will close at the end of June to libraries.  
Both will continue doing ILL as long as they have the books.   
 
The Gates foundation just issued a broadband report.   
 
Marty Reid (State Librarian) and Lisa von Kann (Gov’t Relations Committee) are 
going to the legislative day in Washington DC.  DOL will give the same level of 
sponsorship ($250) for the conference this year.  Grace thanked us for giving 
DOL and some nonprofits free exhibit space. 

 
Barbara said this will be her last meeting.  She expressed how being a part of VLA has 
been great, especially meeting lots of other librarians.  Finally, she stressed how we all 
need to help make this conference really fun. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:17 a.m.  
Respectfully submitted, Brenda Ellis, VLA Secretary 



1/1/2009 - 12/31/2009
Category Description Actual Budget Difference

INCOME
Advertising Income 0.00 0.00 0.00
CAYAL Income 0.00 800.00 -800.00
College Special Libraries Income 0.00 300.00 -300.00
Conference Income 0.00 0.00 0.00
Government Relations Income 0.00 0.00 0.00
Intellectual Freedom Income 0.00 0.00 0.00
Lobbyist Income (State Aid for Pub.Lib.) 0.00 0.00 0.00
Membership Income 8,990.00 12,000.00 -3,010.00
Miscellaneous income 0.00 0.00 0.00
Public Libraries Income 0.00 0.00 0.00
Tax Preparation Income 0.00 475.00 -475.00
Vt. Lib. Trustees Assoc. Income 0.00 500.00 -500.00
TOTAL INCOME 8,990.00 14,075.00 -5,085.00

EXPENSES
ALA Councilor Expense 947.24 2,400.00 1,452.76
ALA Dues 110.00 110.00 0.00
Awards Committee Expense 0.00 240.00 240.00
Bulk Mailing Permit,PO Box rental 0.00 90.00 90.00
CAYAL Expense 0.00 800.00 800.00
College Special Libraries Exp. 0.00 550.00 550.00
DCF Conference 400.00 400.00 0.00
Donations Expense 0.00 100.00 100.00
Government Relations Expense 93.00 200.00 107.00
Intellectual Freedom Expense 0.00 262.00 262.00
Lobbyist Expense 330.00 1,500.00 1,170.00
Membership Expense 142.21 600.00 457.79
Miscellaneous expense 20.00 0.00 -20.00
NELA Representative Expense 0.00 465.00 465.00
NELLS Conference 0.00 500.00 500.00
NELLS Scholarships 0.00 200.00 200.00
Personnel Committee Expense 0.00 0.00 0.00
President Expense 0.00 1,000.00 1,000.00
Public Libraries Expense 0.00 0.00 0.00
Secretary Expense 0.00 40.00 40.00
Tax Preparation Expense 0.00 475.00 475.00
Treasurer Expense 0.00 50.00 50.00
Treasurer's Bond Expense 90.00 90.00 0.00
VLA News Expense 0.00 0.00 0.00
Vt. Library Trustees Assoc. Exp. 0.00 500.00 500.00
Web Site Design Maintenance 0.00 225.00 225.00
TOTAL EXPENSES 2,132.45 10,797.00 8,664.55

OVERALL TOTAL 6,857.55 3,278.00 3,579.55

Budget - Current Year
1/1/2009 through 12/31/2009 Using VLA 2009 approved
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5/6/2009
Account Balance

Bank Accounts
Certificate of Deposit 1,749.89
Checking 19,560.18
Checking 2-NYNEX 0.00
DOL-Summer Reading 0.00
J. Swan Endowment 10,000.00
J. Swan Lecture Series 1,687.47
TOTAL Bank Accounts 32,997.54

OVERALL TOTAL 32,997.54

Account Balances - As of 5/6/2009
As of 5/6/2009
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VLA Board Meeting – May 7, 2009 

 

Membership Report 

 

 

• As of May 6, 2009, we have 301 current VLA members, of whom 40 are new members.  

 

 

 

My Activities 

• VLA membership database is current and accurate. 
• VLA mailbox is checked, at minimum, once a week – often more than that. Membership renewals and joins 

are processed within a day of two of receipt of materials. 
• Sending out the ALA-provided Oprah’s Book Club selections as they arrive 
• Continued activities include supporting VLA board members and Vermont Library Conference people 

by providing mailing addresses and updated lists of VLA members, as requested. 

• Will periodically send VLA membership invitations to renew/join out via the VLA website and listserv. 
• In late March, I sent out reminder postcards to 250 2008 members encouraging them to renew. 

 

Attachment D


